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Minutes of the Recreation Grounds & Cemetery Committee of Old Marston Parish 

Council Meeting held on the 22nd February 2018 at 6:00pm in the Roy Garner 

Pavilion. 

Present:                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

Tony Greenfield (TG) – Chairman  Peter Cox (PC) – Vice-Chairman     

Pat Hall (PH)     Mick Cadd (MC)                           

Barry Lewis (BL)    Tim Cann (Clerk) 

Members of the Public: 0 

No Councillors declared any prejudicial interests and no one intended to record 

the proceedings of the meeting. 

REC18/02/01 Requests to record the meeting: NONE 

REC18/02/02 Apologies for Absence: None.  

REC18/02/03 Public Participation: NONE. 

REC18/02/04 As, at their February meeting, the Council had asked the Committee to relook at 

the possible play equipment for Boults Lane this meeting was arranged just for 

that purpose. So there are no previous minutes to approve. 

After some discussion MC proposed continuing with the full project as previously decided, 

subject to grant funding being found. Seconded BL All Agreed. It was therefore RESOLVED 

to recommend to Council that the project be as previously agreed, subject to grant funding 

being available. 

It was agreed that a copy of the poster showing the future play area would be put up at the 

school and in the Roy Garner Pavilion. 

TG would go to St Nicholas Primary School to get feedback from the children and parents, 

getting recorded information if possible. 

REC18/02/05 Information Sharing  

PH asked about the grass cutting contractor for the cemetery and whether weed killing could 

be added. The Clerk advised that tenders had just been received but as the weeds were on 

individual plots it would be difficult to include. PC stated that he would be doing more at the 

cemetery so would look out for weeds. 

PC reminded the Committee that there was the store at the Cemetery which cost the council 

£15,000 but is lying empty. 

TG spoke about work needing to be done around the Mortimer Hall Recreation Ground. It was 

agreed when the better weather come this will be done. 

The Clerk read out two emails from residents asking about the new play equipment. 

REC18/02/06 Date of Next Meeting: TBC 

Meeting ended: 6:54pm 


